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All water service providers in Queensland will have, or soon will, receive a request for water data from the Australian Bureau of Statistics (ABS). The ABS uses this data in developing their National Water Account.  The request will come in the form of a lengthy survey that you are requested to complete and return by fax to the ABS.
 
As many of you will recall, earlier this year qldwater assisted the ABS in the collection of similar data for the 08-09 period through the SWIM program. Much of the data requested by the ABS had already been submitted by WSPs to SWIM (for various other reporting requirements) and was duly forwarded to the ABS. We also coordinated the collection of the additional information (non-SWIM data) required by the ABS. This was done to minimise the burden of reporting for WSPs, and to make it easier for the ABS.

At that time, we reported that the survey was a one-off request as the ABS had provided information that this was the case and that they planned to derive the required information from the Bureau of Meteorology in future rather than directly from water service providers. Unfortunately, due to an inability of the two Commonwealth organisations to link their databases, the ABS is now requesting the same information for the past financial year and will likely send a similar request next year. We apologise for the misleading information that we have communicated to our members

This year we will forward on to the ABS any relevant SWIM data, if your organisation has completed your SWIM water data reporting for 09-10 (and providing you gave us permission last year to forward the data to the ABS).
 
Unfortunately this year we are not able to assist the ABS in collecting the additional data they are requesting (i.e. data that is not already in SWIM). This is because the collection of last year's data was a costly and time consuming exercise. We have proposed to the ABS that their full data requirements be incorporated into SWIM to streamline collection for Queensland water service providers. Unfortunately the ABS have advised they are not able to provide financial support to assist in data collection. Consequently this year the ABS are coordinating the collection of any additional (non-SWIM) data directly with WSPs. We acknowledge this is not an efficient arrangement for WSPs, requiring you to submit some additional water data to the ABS beyond that which was submitted to SWIM, however without additional financial support we are not able to take on this additional task. 
 
In summary, regarding the ABS request for 09-10 water data from WSPs: if you have submitted your 09-10 SWIM data, we will forward the required data on to the ABS (using the permission you granted us last year). However you are still required to complete a subset of the survey they have sent to you to cover the additional ABS (non-SWIM) data, as outlined in the cover letter accompanying the survey.
 
If you have not yet completed your 09-10 SWIM water data report, we urge you to do so asap, as the SWIM data will fulfil your reporting requirements to DERM (Water Accounting) and DIP (Local Government) as well as most of the ABS request. It will also give you access to the SWIM Comparative Performance Report, which will be released in February 2011.
 
If you have any queries, please contact Regina Souter or Rob Fearon, at qldwater (Ph: 07 3252 4701).
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